

## Collingwood and area HSJC Advisory Group

### March 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2017 12:30 p.m.

### MINUTES

<b>Present:</b>	<b>Avery Crampton (EFRY), Karen Viragh (OPP), Fayssoux Bombardier (SGBCHC), Jean-Marc Pelot (CMHA), Blair Warcop (CMHA), Brittanie Lobsinger- Recorder (CMHA), Terri Dodgson (P&amp;P), Darcy Plummer (OW), Dawn Davidson (CSP), Shannon Donnelly (HW OPP).</b>
<b>Regrets:</b>	<b>Pamela Hillier (211), Alice Afram (CGMH-Crisis), Kaydee Steffler (Catulpa), Lorianne Davies (HW OPP), Tom Cornelisse (E3).</b>

Item	Discussion	Resolved/Action
<b>Welcome &amp; Introductions</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Members introduced, including new member, Shannon from Huronia West OPP.</li> </ul>	
<b>Review &amp; Approval of Agenda</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Reviewed and approved.</li> </ul>	
<b>Review &amp; Approval of Previous Minutes</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Nov.24/16 minutes reviewed and approved.</li> </ul>	
<b>Provincial HSJCC Update</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Provincial updates (minutes, agendas, presentations etc) are now being forwarded by Jean-Marc to Regional and Local members and available to read.</li> <li>2016-2019 Provincial Work plans – 4 work plan items/projects listed as this year's priorities (please see attachment Jean-Marc sent in January/17).</li> <li>New provincial website is ready at <a href="http://www.hsjcc.on.ca">www.hsjcc.on.ca</a></li> <li>Opioid strategy discussed re: Fentanyl crisis.</li> <li>Provincial Conference; November 20-22, 2017 in Toronto- more information to follow. Go to website.</li> </ul>	
<b>Regional HSJCC Update</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>HSJCC Regional Conference is May 11<sup>th</sup>, 2017. Early registration went out and 2 spots are being subsidized</li> </ul>	



	<p>for members of each committee. Darcy and Dawn are chosen to receive subsidy for Collingwood committee.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• All HSJCC work plans needed to be submitted by Jean-Marc by March 1<sup>st</sup>, 2017 which was done.</li> <li>• Next HSJCC regional meeting is March 27<sup>th</sup>, 2017.</li> <li>• CIT was held for Barrie Police week of Feb. 13<sup>th</sup>, 2017.</li> <li>• Regional work plan discussed. Summary: CIT, regional conference, meet 4 times per year, annual work plan/reports, find a consumer to join/sit at the regional level, 2 presentations at committee meetings per year (community partners), support projects (i.e. COAST requesting a past letter for funding purposes), sponsor 5 people to go to the provincial conference, if money left over – will look into other local projects.</li> <li>• Mallory Holmes – Assessor/Navigator at DSO will be joining Regional HSJCC and will be travelling around the region to present to HSJCC local committees, as Jean-Marc is to schedule this with Mallory this year.</li> <li>• Barrie received funding for a 3 month COAST pilot project. (Barrie Police Services and CMHA)</li> </ul>	<p>When it gets closer to June's OPP CIT training @ Waypoint; Jean-Marc to send an email to this group re: any organizations interested in presenting.</p>
<p><b>Round Table Updates</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Blair – Court Diversion CMHA:</b> Busy, lots of referrals. Blair has no office space as of now due to recent move. CMHA looking at spaces. Same email for Blair's contact.</li> <li>• <b>Brittanie– Opioid/Umbrellas CMHA:</b> no waitlist currently. Helping out with Barrie waitlist Tuesdays.</li> <li>• <b>Terri – Probation &amp; Parole:</b> P&amp;P have full staff again and new management. Case loads are at their lowest province wide but more intensive work (client &amp; admin)</li> <li>• <b>Dawn- CSP:</b> New management at CSP. Agency changed their operating name from "Consumer Survivor Project" to "<i>Caring, Supporting, Participating Mental Health and Addictions Peer Support.</i>" Looking at re-vamping anger management program. Defeat depression walk is May 27/17 if any sponsors/organizations want to get a team together.</li> <li>• <b>Avery – EFRY:</b> Youth mediation service – for youth and their parents. Information on website elizabethfrysociety.com *Presented at OPP re: Youth Diversion Program (<b>include activity in annual report</b>)</li> <li>• <b>Karen – OPP:</b> Partnership with OPP and the hospital now up and running (as of Feb.1/17). Alice is now a permanent partner. Called Mental Health Response Unit – outreach (1 year pilot project). *Alice presented to probation re: mental health response unit (<b>include</b></li> </ul>	<p>Reminder for Jean-Marc to include these 2 activities in the 2016-17 annual report</p>

	<p><b>activity in annual report).</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Fayssoux – SGBCHC:</b> Received grant approval for Mental Health First Aid for youth and parents. No cost. At CCI (2 days). Includes eating disorders/self injury.</li> <li>• <b>Shannon Donnelly – HW OPP:</b> First month of Mental Health Response Unit has been busy. Attending calls for service, been in the schools. Aim is to keep calls for service for road officers down.</li> <li>• <b>Jean-Marc- CMHA:</b> New ACTT in Collingwood, just looking for office space. As of April 1/17, the Youth Court Worker will be Katherine Hunt in Barrie Court. Transportation issue re: clients trying to get to Dr. Van Imp (assessments) so started PCVC services (OTN).</li> </ul>	
<p><b>Other Business</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Collingwood work plan discussed. Summary: <b>1)</b> maintain local meetings quarterly. <b>2)</b> Committee to support new OPP/Hospital partnership establishment. Officers on the committee will report progress back to us. <b>3)</b> Provide 100 Release from Custody kits in the region – office supplies at Shanty Bay office in Barrie. <b>4)</b> Send updated membership list 2 times per year to provincial body (Jean-Marc sends). <b>5)</b> Subsidize 2 members from each committee to attend the regional conference on May 11/17. <b>6)</b> Subsidize 1 person from each committee to attend the provincial conference on November 20-22, 2017 in Toronto. <b>7)</b> Facilitate opportunity for our group to have presentations at our meeting (community partners/DSO, etc.)</li> </ul>	<p>Jean-Marc to contact Mallory Holmes to set up a presentation, possibly for June (Collingwood). Members will think of ideas and bring back to group in June re: presentations.</p>

**Next Meeting:**  
**Thursday, June 8<sup>th</sup> 2017**  
**12:30 p.m.**  
**E3 Collingwood**